October Nineteenth 1920. Major-General J.H. MacBrien, Department of Militia & Defence, Ottawa. Dear Sir:-I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 13th October addressed to Sir Arthur Currie, Principal of this University. At present the Principal is absent from the city on a trip to Western Canada, which will take him as far as the coast. He expects to return to Montreal about the 6th of November, when your letter will be brought to his attention. Yours very truly, Principal's Secretary.